NDSWG Report
The NDSWG met May 8, 2003.  A demo of the load flow and contingency analysis software in use by ERCOT was presented to the attendees.  This is the software that would be available to TDSPs when project 30129 (SCR 723) is completed.  

 

The comparison of the Planning and Operations data was discussed.  Doug Evans with ERCOT discussed comparison files that had been sent to NDSWG and SSWG members.  These files compare transmission line impedances between the Planning and Operations data base.  Reviewing this data and checking the conflicting data requires considerable effort from the TDSP representatives.  Only DGG has completed the review and sent in corrected data to the Network Model Group.  Others continue to work on the comparison as time permits.  A new file indicating conflicting data for shunts was discussed.  This effort will continue with plans to prepare comparison list at least once each year.  

 

Several TDSPs requested an interpretation of the guides and protocols to determine if all ERCOT generator ICCP data should be available to TDSPs or only data from those generators hosted by the TDSP.  The TDSPS expressed concerns that without system wide generation levels the reliability and outage impact studies would not be accurate.  The TDSPs believe that protocol sections 12.4.4.1.2 and 6.5.1.1 and the ERCOT Operating Guides section 8.1.5 should be resolved.  

A meeting has not been scheduled for next month.    
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